
We share a 200 year old legacy, a moment of reflection, a Confirmation and a 
Ministerial tour of the grounds.

 

A Feast Day and 200 Years of Catholic 
Education 
It was the feast of Our Lady Help of Christians 
last week and we gathered as a community 
to celebrate a Eucharist together. This is a 
tradition amongst Salesian schools throughout 
the world. We go to Mass together throughout 
the world. It’s a big day for Salesian schools 
worldwide and we acknowledged working 
within the spirit of Don Bosco and celebrating 
our special ethos.  It became a great day 
together. What was also happening around 
Australia was that in Cathedrals and churches, 
schools and parishes, Masses were being 
said to commemorate 200 years of Catholic 
Education enterprise in Australia. 

The first Catholic school in Australia was 
founded in 1820 by Irish Catholic priest Fr 
John Therry and run by convict and lay person 
George Marley. The school, which Catholic 
historians believe was in Hunter Street, 
Parramatta, taught 31 students. By 1833, there 
were 10 Catholic schools in the colony. Now, 
after 200 years, Catholic schools have grown 
to educate 777,000 students in 1,755 schools 
across the country and employing over 100,000 
teachers and staff. It’s a significant story and I 
began my welcome to our College Mass with a 
message from the Prime Minister who was at 
Mass at the same time in Sydney Cathedral. 

Whilst there was an historical significance 
about the Mass it was also about us and the 
joy of being together. Father Jimmy made sure 
that we understood that.  We gathered for 
prayer and to unite in care for one another, and 
for fun. We gathered to celebrate Eucharist. 
Thanksgiving. Together. It was a true Feast Day 
and we even had a sausage sizzle. It was about a 
spirit of unity and a sharing of joy. The students 
were beautifully involved and I delighted in the 
enthusiasm and reverence. 

After a shared barbecue lunch, and the Benedict 
fun of roaming together throughout the Bosco 
grounds, we joined in games on the Bosco oval. 
Year level groups were combined. New alliances 
were made between age groups. Competition 
and rivalries were created and then laughter 
and competition began. Balls were rolled, 
batons carried, races were desperately won 
and lost by everyone. I kept saying to the big 

ones “don’t teach the little ones to cheat”. 
They laughed at me and said ‘it was too late!’ 
There was a simplicity in the gathering and a 
generosity in the involvement. The mentorship 
of the seniors was wonderful. The Year 12s 
gently encouraged the Receptions. That was 
a joy.  The teachers organised superbly. Our 
hearts were touched and the spirit of the school 
was energised.   

Sorry Day 
We celebrated National Reconciliation Week 
with all Australians last week. We were part of 
a consciousness that acknowledges and raises 
awareness of the history and continued effect 
of the forced removal of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people from their families, 
communities and culture. 

The dates between May 27 and June 3 
commemorate two significant milestones in the 
reconciliation journey – the anniversaries of the 
successful 1967 referendum and the High Court 
Mabo decision. Our College offered prayers 
and created symbols and we tried to gather 
together in an assembly but that beautiful rain 
kept us apart. Farmers rejoiced as we tried 
to work out how to get our 900 students to a 
specially prepared outside venue. 

We have a commemorative Indigenous Garden 
in the middle of the school. A campfire had been 
set up, flames were flickering, and we were 
supposed to surround ourselves in a smoking 
ceremony and gather in solidarity with first 
nation people. It was just too wet and so we 
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Jacob and Xzavier enjoying the campfire at the Indigenous Garden on National Sorry Day

Our oldest and youngest students enjoyed 
activities together at Feast Day, pictured are 
Lia and Liam



had ceremonies in the two gymnasiums. What 
was important was the presence of Lindsay 
Thompson a Nukunu elder. He offered us a 
Welcome to Country and gave us a deeper 
understanding of the importance of the land 
and the respect that is needed. We were very 
grateful. We stood quietly and in reflection. This 
was important. 

Confirmation 
The Sacrament of Confirmation is held for the 
St Mark’s community on Pentecost Sunday. It is 
a wonderful celebration of faith and a moment 
of great dignity. The Cathedral is packed 
with family members and friends. There are 
dozens of nervous Year 7s. Teachers watch on 
in care and pride. It is a time of great liturgical 
symbol and a deep prayer of commitment. I 
was particularly grateful for the welcome and 
warmth of Bishop Karol who conducted the 
service. There was a significant support for our 
Confirmandi – our Year 7s. It was School, family 
and Church coming together really well.

Our Year 7s begin the journey towards 
Confirmation in their classes months before. 
It was a time of learning. There was a theology 
to understand and a Church history to learn. 
The lessons were a time of discernment and 
organisation. The students think about a Saint 
and the values that the Saint represents. Those 
values become their goal. The students think 
about a sponsor and the kind of person who 
has qualities that are important. They invite 
their sponsor to support them. They learn 
about great liturgy and the students have 
to undertsand how to present themselves to 
the Bishop and how to respond to a ceremony 
that is 2000 years old. It is a time of family 
and a parent night has a particular unity when 
plans are established and banners are made. 
It is a time of prayer and the students attend 
a retreat in anticipation of the moment of 
commitment.

The Confirmation service itself is grand. People 
arrive in big numbers. The colour theme is red. 
The organ is loud. The hymns are beautiful. 
People dress up. The rituals are full of symbol, 
and it is a long and magnificent service. Many 
candles shimmer. The Bishop speaks and prays 
ancient words. The Confirmation is a time for 
a 13 year old to stand up publicly, speak of 
faith, join together in confidence about faith, 
knowing the warmth of a sponsors hand on their 
shoulder and the love of a family in the seats 
behind. It was impressive.

Visit by the Minister  
The Minister for Education, Mr John Gardner, 
and Dan van Holst Pellekaan, the Minister for 
Energy and Mining, visited the College the other 
day. It was a quick tour of the Bosco campus 
which included a chat about our particular 
culture and the way learning and community 
unfolds in our College. I was most fortunate 
to have College Captains Quinn Lane and 
Flynn Hayes with me. They are outstanding 
ambassadors and the Ministers seemed to 
delight in the insight and conversation they had 
with the students.

We walked the grounds and entered 
classrooms. There was much that was 

interesting going on. Smiling students looked 
up from work and greeted the Ministers. 
Teachers spoke about the content of the lesson 
and students smilingly, nervously, answered 
questions. There is such a deep respect for 
visitors with our students. It is impressive. As 
we toured, there was the quiet of a chemistry 
lesson and the noise of a Phys Ed lesson, Year 
12s studying and Year 8s bustling and lots in 
between. It was fantastic. I was proud and we 
finished the tour at 3.20pm just along side 
the bus pick up zone. My political agenda was 
about buses and options and costs for our long 
distant travellers. The Ministers discussed 
how they could support our families and I 
expressed a gratitude at the subsidies that 
exist at the moment.  There were some final 
words and a goodbye. I think that the Ministers 
will remember a gracious and welcoming school 
with outstanding young people and some 
beautiful facilities. 

Year 3s prepare for Musical 
The Year 3s have been invited to join the 
College musical ensemble who have been 
rehearsing ‘Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor 
Dreamcoat’. This is the College musical for this 
year to be performed early in Term 3. The Year 
3s have been rehearsing at lunch time. Some 
Year 12 girls are guiding them. This week the 
Year 3s joined ‘the big kids’ for their first full 
rehearsal. It was so exciting. Magic really. One 
Year 3, Ella Petagna, created a poster (below)
to celebrate. 

Mr Greg Hay, Principal

Minister for Education John Gardner MP and 
Member for Stuart Dan van Holst Pellekaan 
MP visited St Mark's this week. They are 
photographed with Mr Forster, Quinn, Flynn 
and Mr Hay.



Key Dates and Campus Information

Benedict Campus:

Week 7: 7/6 - 11/6 Week 8: 14/6 - 18/6

Mon Parents and Friends Meeting  
Conference Room, 7.00pm

Mon Queen's Birthday Public Holiday  

Tues Tues

Year 11 
Semester 1 
Exams

Wed Benedict Photo Day Wed Mid-Year Reception Orientation Day 1

Year 10 
Semester 1 
Exams

Thu Bosco Photo Day Thu

Fri

Little Lions, Session 13

Fri

Little Lions, Session 14

Reception Gold and Red Excursion
Little Lions' Presentation Assembly

Year 8 Retreat

•	 	Bosco School Photos will be held on Thursday 10 June (Week 7). All students are required to wear full school Winter uniform, with long hair tied back, 
cleanshaven and no makeup. I thank you in anticipation for supporting the College in ensuring your son/daughter is meeting our uniform expectations.

•	 	Once again, our Year 10 students will be participating in Work Experience from Monday 28 June – Friday 2 July.  The opportunity for students to 
participate in the world of work is a valuable experience and an important part of their discernment of future career choices. I extend my gratitude to 
the employers in our local and wider community who have supported our students in agreeing to host them for this experience.

•	 	Our Year 10 and Year 11 students will be engaging in their Semester One exams in Week 8. I encourage all students to continue their preparation for 
these and I wish them all the best for their exams.

Mr Marc Forster, Deputy Principal, Bosco Campus

Bosco Campus: 

As we welcome Winter, we find ourselves at the midpoint of the term and very close to the halfway mark of the school year.  Staff and students continue 
to immerse themselves in all areas of the curriculum and with a variety of extra-curricular activities.

•	 We began this last fortnight with a Feast Day close to my heart, Our Lady, Help of Christians.  A significant Feast Day for our school community as 
not only is Mary Help of Christians the first Patron Saint of Australia but she was also a significant spiritual mentor in the life of St John Bosco and 
the Salesian family.  Our school tradition sees the students come together to participate in Eucharist, feasting and activities.  It is always a delight 
for the primary staff to reencounter the students they’ve previously worked with, who are now mentoring the current primary students on days like 
this.  Staff noted many instances of kindness, understanding and gentle guidance offered by students such as Elijah, Shameer and Chloe to name just 
a few.  How quickly they understood the needs of the younger students made us so proud of the young adults they are becoming.  Thank you to the 
College APRIM, Mrs Katie Pole and her team of many for coordinating the day.

•	 On Wednesday, the thoughtfully planned R-12 Sorry Day Liturgy was unfortunately hampered by poor weather. Plan B was put in place for students, 
staff and families to acknowledge this significant time.  Thank you to Ms Mae Camporeale, R-12 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Focus Teacher 
and Benedict Campus Indigenous Advocate, Mrs Angela Jordan and their team for continuing to raise awareness in our school community. 

•	 Last Friday the Year 6s participated in the local SAPSASA Soccer Carnival and this week a number have been representing the region in Adelaide at 
the Football and Netball SAPSASA Carnival.  It is always a terrific experience for the students to meet with and develop their skills with a different 
opponent. Thank you to Mrs Jo Wilsdon, the Benedict Sports Coordinator for overseeing these events, along with the Year 6 teachers and families.

•	 Last week we hosted a Parent Information Evening for the Receptions beginning school next term.  Our R-2 Coordinator, Ms Sophie Porcelli organised 
a welcoming, informative evening.  We look forward to these families joining our school community and are grateful for Sophie's work in this area.

•	 The Year 5 Choir students have been rehearsing for the Port Pirie Combined Choir performance later in the year under the expertise of Mr Isaac 
Ellis and Mrs Beth Keane.  The students have attended their first combined rehearsal at Airdale Primary School and are thoroughly enjoying the 
experience. Unfortunately, tickets to the performance are limited but I’m hoping the students might perform at an Assembly next term.

•	 Also preparing to take to the stage are an enthusiastic group of Year 3 students who have a cameo role in the College’s Musical – Joseph and His 
Technicolour Dreamcoat. Mr Hay is the Director! Coupled with his directing experiences and the students’ zeal, I’m thinking it will be an outstanding 
show. I encourage families and friends to support the troupe by attending the production at the Keith Michell Theatre.

•	 This weekend many of the Year 4 students will be making their First Holy Communion.  Please keep them and their family in your prayers. A huge 
thank you is extended to their teachers; Miss Brodie Nugent and Mr Matt Mead for preparing them for this very special time in their faith life.

Ms Melissa Gadaleta, Deputy Principal, Benedict Campus



Religious Education

From the APRIM

Confirmation 
There were 29 young people confirmed on 
Pentecost Sunday in St Mark’s Parish. It was 
a joyful celebration of their commitment to 
continue a journey of faith and live a life of 
Service.

My thanks to the Year 7 team who prepared 
them Ms Fiona Clarke, Mrs Lyn Ellbourn,  
Mr Isaac Ellis and Mrs Annie Olsen.

May these young people continue to grow in 
their life in the Spirit

Ryder Arnold, Mahalia Bateson, Lachlan Bath, 
Imogen Cadd, Oscar Chivell, Tyron Congdon, Jay 
Conradi, Jacob Davis, Daniella DiGeronimo, Cleo 
Farrugia, Julius Hanlon, Jack Hurst, Whitney 
Johns, Bailey Luteria, Paxton Mayger, Michael 
McGinnis, Tahlia Pendry, Lacie Pisani-Yuke, 
Jack Rafanelli, Jackson Raftery, Finley Roberts, 
Liam Saler, Sienna Sheasby, Archie Simpson, 
Tyler Talbot, Mitchell Taylor, Ariel Tee, Maelie 
Williams and Bailey Yarrow.

Feast Day 
After a separated Feast Event in 2020 the entire 
College community gathered on the Feast of 
Our Lady Help of Christians – Patron Saint 
of Australia and so significant in our Salesian 
tradition. This year was particularly significant 
as we celebrated 200 years of Catholic 
Education in Australia. From humble beginnings 
in Sydney under the leadership of Fr John Terry 
with 38 students to over 777,000 young people 
being educated across Australia today.

 

SOUTHERN CROSS: 
Click here for the latest edition.  

Congratulations to our Year 7s who celebrated the sacrament of Confirmation Mahalia is confirmed by Bishop Karol

Sorry Day 
On Wednesday 26 May we celebrated a ritual 
on National Sorry to pledge our ongoing 
commitment to the journey of Reconciliation in 
Australia. While the weather was not kind to us 
preventing gathering in the Indigenous Garden 
all together we were honoured to have present 
with us Lindsay Thomas who offered a Welcome 
to Country and shared story with us.

MITIOG 
As part of the Curriculum Review we have 
reworked the Made in the Image of God ‘Being 
Sexual’ learning. Benedict families will receive 
communication in the next week if they would 
like to view the programs from class teachers 
before the content is presented in Week’s 9 and 
10.

Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ 
This weekend we have the finish of some major 
feast celebrations in the Church – The Body 
and Blood of Christ. This celebration is an 
opportunity for us to recommit ourselves to 
God's invitation to be in relationship with God, 
creation and those around us. We are invited 
to prayerfully consider what God might want 
us to do and say, be and become. This weekend 
we celebrate with our Year 4 students who will 
receive the Eucharist for the first time. They will 
take up the commitment to be the Face of God 
in our world nourished by this sacrament.

We look forward to celebrating First Holy 
Communion with our young people who have 
been undertaking their preparations this term.

Mrs Katie Pole, APRIM

Mr Gilligan lights Danniella's Confirmation 
candle

Processing out of the Church

https://thesoutherncross.org.au/


Religious Education

Prayer through songReceiving Communion at the Feast Day Mass

Reception students getting high 5s from Year 12s 
Elijah, Charlie and Austin

Charlotte, Madison and Rahdy enjoy a sausage 
for lunch

Reception student Sienna enjoys a game with 
Year 12, Jordan

Enjoying the Macarena at lunchtime

Lily passes the baton as Year 2s and Year 9s work 
together in Star Relay

Our Lady Help of Christians Feast Day



Riley, Hugo and Darby enjoying the autumn 
leaves

Maha, Willow, Jayah and Emerson looking at the 
wood carvings at WirrabaraIssy at the Laura playground

Year 2 Excursion

"We went to Laura and Wirrabara 
for our excursion. We went for a walk 

to see statues of CJ Dennis and the 
colonial family." Fletcher, 2 Red

"After our play we went on the bus  
to see the silos and we saw a skull 

hidden in the leaves." 
Luke, 2 Red

"We went for a bush walk. We saw some 
animals. I loved our excursion!" 

Indiana, 2 Red

"It was a warm, sunny autumn day and 
everyone was excited and happy."  

Amy, 2 Blue

"I went through the tunnel and went on 
the wibbly wobbly with  

Riley, James and Hudson. "  
Max, 2 Blue

"We had fruit on the playground.  
We had a photo at the playground at 

Wirrabara. We looked at  
the wood carvings."  

Emerson, 2 Blue

Investigating the intricate details of autumn 
leaves 

Heading off on a bush walk, Sophie, Indiana, Luke, Millie, Shaydon, Martha, Lily, Jace and Oliver



Around Benedict Campus

RECONCILIATION WEEK >Benedict students created individual art pieces which have been hung 
together making a powerful mural near the Library 

SCIENCE > Ashton, Joseph and Cruz make 
edible slime

DESIGN + TECHNOLOGY > Leo and Sophie 
make a maze from Duplo

SCIENCE > Tarisai and Jade create a Skittles 
rainbow

MEDIA ARTS> Aiden poses for a forced 
perspective photograph as part of Year 6 
Media Arts

 Congratulations
Star Salesian 

Awards
Star Samaritan 

Awards
6B Tarisai Winders Ada Eiffe

6R Finn Connelly Liam Williams

6G Zac McInerney Isabel Irving

5B Jett Dunstall Rhyleigh Nielsen

5R Amarli Sims Lincoln Joyce

4B Amahlee Hawkins Ivy Goode

4R Elliza Dwyer Lauren McGinnis

3B Max Caddy Xzavier Cameron

3R Eddie Connor Ruby Henderson 
Luca Roros

2B Tabitha Goode Amy Spence

2R Martha Bishop Fletcher 
Reddaway

1B Charlotte Wilson Fraser Cadd

1R Jacob Higgins Lucy Arboit

RB Koby Monaghan Alfie Simpson

RGo Aairah Shahid Nate Conradi

RGr Haze Wallace Nate 
Camporeale-

Holmes

Faith in Action Awards 
Dane Crosnier

MEDIA ARTS> Nate and Panha pose for a 
forced perspective photograph



Looking at the ‘Seed Terminator’ fitted to the 
header with Electrical Engineer (and Old Scholar) 
Michael Slade at Travis and Lachie Bell’s Sheep 
and Grain Farm

Agriculture students visit Kangaroo Island

Visiting Peter Cooper's Seed Potato and Sheep 
farm

Darren (Driver), Tom, Bade, Eli, Tilly, Meg, Miss Head, Trixie, Hannah, Tehan, Samuel, Montana, Katelyn, 
Hannah, Eva and Mrs Gibson at Seal Bay

Exploring the fields at Emu Lavender Farm

Year 12 Agriculture students visited Kangaroo Island recently to explore industry and business. 
The students visited Cooper's Seed Potato and Sheep Farm, Emu Lavender Farm, Bellavista 
Farm, Emu Ridge Eucalyptus, Clifford’s Honey Farm, Parndana School Aquaculture Centre, 
Bolto Partners Farming (Wool), Flinders Chase National Park and Seal Bay. In a class discussion 
following the trip, the students made the following comments:

“It was really interesting to see the landscape and farming practices in Kangaroo 
Island. Farm production changed so much within a few kilometres, one farmer would 
be a specialist bee- keeper and the neighbour a potato farmer.”

“All of the farmers we visited and talked to were all highly educated and proactive 
in their businesses. We learnt heaps about farming as a business, rather than a 
lifestyle. We were very fortunate that they were all more than happy to share their 
personal and business experiences with us.”

Meg, Trixie, Montana, Tilly, Eva, Hannah, Katelyn 
and Hannah at Emu Bay



Around Bosco Campus

HASS > Year 9 students trying afternoon tea, just like the soldiers in the trenches, with hard-tack biscuits, 
canned corned beef, jam and tea. Pictured are James, Tom, Drae and Kylan.

HOME EC > As part of learning about healthy 
breakfast options, Year 8s made omelettes. 
Pictured are Jackson and Chloe.

TEXTILES > Karly sewing together her apron

AGRICULTURE > McNally Farm has welcomed 
three more steers, two Santa Gertrudis and 
one Black Angus thanks to the Tiller family of 
Warnertown. Pictured are Year 10 students 
feeding one of the Santa Gertrudis.

FOOD TECHNOLOGY > Year 12 students have 
created their own signature desserts, Alycia 
made a Tim Tam pavlova with a berry compote and 
Grace made deconstructed apple crumble

TECHNOLOGY > Daniel filing his wooden tray

AGRICULTURE > Lachlan and the Year 7s have 
enjoyed meeting the newly hatched chicks on 
McNally Farm

HASS > Year 7s went on a field trip to look at the 
liveability of Port Pirie, with 3 particular sites of 
investigation. The students will be writing a report 
and making some recommendations for ways to 
improve the liveability of the community.



Around the College

SAPSASA Soccer Carnival 
Year 6 and 7 students participated in a soccer carnival last week playing students from other 
Port Pirie schools.

National Sorry Day

Xzavier at the campfire

Celebrating the National Sorry Day Liturgy were Miss Camporeale, Nukunu Elder Lindsay Thomas, Jack, 
Amahli, Eve, Ryleigh, Quinn, Angus, Xzavier, Matilda, Shyla, Eva, Xavier, Lucie, Jacob, Flynn, Zara and Sophie

Ms White, Lindsay Thomas and XavierSophie and Xzavier read a prayer

Team spirit- Charli, Lucy, Shyla, Sophie, Sienna and SkyeContesting the ball

Raph, Jack and ArchieCelebrating after the game



Congratulations Georgia!

College Notices

FREE Carer Information Forum 
To find out more about who is a carer, services 
available, how to navigate the NDIS and to 
hear about access to Centrelink allowances 
and employment, education and training 
opportunities please join us for our Carers 
Forum: 

Thursday 10 June, 1.00pm - 3.00pm

Port Pirie Sports Precinct (55 Mary Elie 
Street, Port Pirie)

 
To reserve your place, book your FREE tickets 
here at eventbrite.com.au by Sunday 6 June.  
For information please contact Alan on  
0429 408 810.

Community Notices

2021 School Photos
2021 School photographs will be taken on:

•	 Benedict Campus: 
Wednesday 9 June 

•	 Bosco Campus:  
Thursday 10 June 

To order individual or sibling photos go to the 
Advanced Life website and enter the code  
RE8 JJD 5N9 
 
The preference is that ordering is to be 
completed online to reduce administration and 
potential security issues related to the return 
of cash and envelopes on photo day.

Envelopes will be available at each student 
office should you wish to order this way.

Portrait and group package orders are due 
by photography day. Sibling photos must 
be ordered no later than the day before 
photography day. Sibling photographs will only 
be taken if an order has been placed.

It is an expectation that students wear full 
winter uniform and adhere to College Uniform 
guidelines.

For information about school photographs or 
online ordering, please direct them via email to:  
enquiries@advancedlife.com.au

Pre-order your umberella at the  
Benedict and Main Administration Offices now!  

Remaining stock will be  
available for purchase from 1 July 2021.

COLLEGE UMBRELLA’S 
FOR SALE $35

Congratulations to Year 11 student and Boarder 
Georgia Anderson who has been named 
Champion Juvenile Rider in the Southern 
Campdrafting Association 2020-2021 season.

Well done Georgia!

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/carer-information-forum-tickets-151422206897
http://www.advancedlife.com.au
mailto:enquiries%40advancedlife.com.au?subject=


Online Canteen Orders: www.flexischools.com.au
Flexischools: 1300 361 769       Metro Canteens: 0447 978 752

Weekly Specials
BENEDICT CAMPUS

Recess: Lunch:

Week 7 
Mon

3 x Pizza Scrolls $2.00 Fish and Chips 
+ Fruit Box

$4.50 
$6.50

Tues Puff Doggies $1.50 Schnitzel and Gravy Rolls 
+ Fruit Box

$5.00 
$6.50

Wed Small Sausage Roll $2.00 Lasagna 
+ Fruit Box

$5.00 
$7.00

Thurs Rat Bait $2.00 Pizza  
+ Fruit Box

$4.50 
$6.50

Fri Mini Sausage Roll  
3 x Mini Sausage Roll  
+ Fruit Box 

$1.00

$4.00

Spaghetti Bolognese 
+ Fruit Box

$4.50 
$6.50

Week 8 
Mon

PUBLIC HOLIDAY

Tues Pizza Muffins $2.00 Taco 
+ Fruit Box

$2.50 
$4.50

Wed OOK OOK $2.50 Marinated Chicken and Fried Rice 
+ Fruit Box

$4.50 
$6.50

Thurs Mini Sausage Roll  
3 x Mini Sausage Roll  
+ Fruit Box 

$1.00

$4.00

Butter Chicken with Rice 
+ Fruit Box

$4.50 
$6.50

Fri Puff Doggies $1.50 Schnitzel Packs 
+ Fruit Box

$5.00 
$7.00

BOSCO CAMPUS
Recess: Lunch:

Week 7 
Mon

3 x Pizza Scrolls $2.00 Fish and Chips 
+ 600ml Zero Drink

$5.00 
$9.00

Tues Puff Doggies $1.50 Schnitzel and Gravy Rolls

+ 600ml Zero Drink

$5.00 
$9.00

Wed Small Sausage Roll $2.00 Lasagna 
+ 600ml Zero Drink

$6.00 
$10.00

Thurs Rat Bait $2.00 Pizza  
+ 600ml Zero Drink

$4.50 
$9.00

Fri Mini Sausage Roll 

3 x Mini Sausage Roll  
+  600ml Zero Drink

$1.00

$6.00

Spaghetti Bolognese 
+ 600ml Zero Drink

$6.00 
$10.00

Week 8 
Mon

PUBLIC HOLIDAY

Tues Pizza Muffins $2.00 Taco and Salad

+ 600ml Zero Drink

$5.00 
$9.00

Wed OOK OOK $2.50 Marinated Chicken and Fried Rice

+ 600ml Zero Drink

$6.00 
$10.00

Thurs Mini Sausage Roll 

3 x Mini Sausage Roll  
+  600ml Zero Drink

$1.00

$6.00

Butter Chicken with Rice

+ 600ml Zero Drink

$6.00 
$10.00

Fri Puff Doggies $1.50 Schnitzel Packs 
+ 600ml Zero Drink

$5.00 
$9.00
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https://www.flexischools.com.au/

